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Dear Trinitarians 

I hope you have all had an amazing week.  It has been very wet this week, but this has not 

put any dampeners on our activities.  Our Year 11 have just finished their final major public 

exam.  There are 3 small exams early next week finishing off the public exam season.  Our 

year 1 pupils have all just finished their phonics screening as well – this was kept low key for 

the pupils and they were terrific as usual.  This week our amazing Trinitarians have been 

looking at food chains, learning about different vegetables and cooking using these same 

vegetables.  We have had a group of pupils take part in several Architecture workshops and 

visit London’s famous food markets.  A bit of rain will not stop us!!! 

On a day when Extinction Rebellion Lewisham swarmed key roads around our school we 

do need to reflect on the message given.  The protests did cause disruption to routines 

across the borough, on a day of Public Exams, which aimed at making the local 

community wake up to same bare facts.  The advance warning did help us set up several 

different interventions, working with all secondary schools in the borough, to ensure our 

pupils’ exams were not affected by the protests.  All evidence suggests that the global 

climate is changing.  Global warming means a warming of the Earth’s temperatures, and is 

caused by the enhanced greenhouse effect.  Pollution of the atmosphere with carbon 

dioxide and other greenhouse gases has given the natural greenhouse effect a boost.  By 

2012, floating sea ice in the Arctic had shrunk to less than half the amount in 1979.  That is 

scary as it is happening within our life time – what changes might occur in the life times of 

our children?  Climate scientists do not know exactly how global warming might affect the 

planet.  All they can do is try to estimate future changes.  They estimate that by 2100: 

temperatures will rise between 1.1 and 6.4 C; sea levels will rise by between 30cm and 1 

metre.  These changes will have an impact on the global climate system, world biomes and 

local ecosystems.  What can we do to stop this?  Locally Lewisham’s major commuter roads 

have 6 times the World Health Organisation’s recommended ‘safe’ levels of pollutants.  On 

the way to school we are all breathing in this affected air.  We can all make a difference – if 

everyone acts on this information we can actually improve the air quality.  Please do think 

about your travel to and from school – walking is better for the environment and our health.  

Public transport also supports better air quality. This is a great topic for discussion over this 

weekend – what other suggestions can we all come up with? 

I hope to see many of you at the summer fair tomorrow (Saturday 15th June 2019) from 

12pm to 3pm at our Leahurst Road site.  Please do come along and help the school raise 

funds whilst having lots of fun.  Lots of the staff, pupils and parents are giving up their time to 

ensure everyone can have some fun.  I wish to thank the amazing PAFT team for their huge 

amounts of planning – it will be tremendous event.  

David Lucas-Through 
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See page 4-5 
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See page 7 
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See page 14 
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See page 8-9 
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PRIMARY PHASE 

Dear Trinity families, 

We all have our fingers crossed here in the Primary Phase that the sun will be shining tomorrow for our annual 

Summer Fayre! I look forward to seeing as many friends and families there as possible.  

In learning this week, it was fabulous to see all of our pupils dressed up as part of Immersive History Day. The pupils 

were fascinated whilst learning about the history of our school – from it’s opening as a boarding school in the 

Victorian times to spotting the fireplaces which can still be seen in every classroom today. Have a look at the blog 

to see what each year group have learned.  

Our reception classes were caught ‘clowning around’ this week – but for good reason, as they had a fabulous 

circus workshop. The pupils learned all about teamwork whilst perfecting their plate spinning and juggling skills.  

I had the pleasure of having a mouthful of some of the learning in Year Four this week too. Both classes created 

Caribbean sweet potato cakes as part of their ‘Cruising the Caribbean’ topic. I must say they were delicious and 

perfectly spiced! Next week, our Fun Friday will be Spanish day, during which pupils will be learning all about 

different regions which are Spanish speaking. I cannot wait to celebrate Latin culture and learn some new 

language skills along the way!  

As ever, I wish you the very best of weekends, full of rest and fun, ready for learning on Monday.  

Darren Janes  

   

Head of School  

Primary Phase  

Trinity all Through School 

 

 

The Circus comes to Trinity! 

This week reception had a visit from a circus workshop. We had so much fun doing lots of different circus activities! 

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/temporary-backup-circus-comes-to-trinity.html 

Immersive History Day 

Today was our first ever Immersive History Day here at the Primary Phase. Each year group were assigned a decade between 
1940 and 1990. Pupils dressed in fashionable items from their given time and learned lots about key events during that time.  
 
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/immersive-history-day-2019.html 

Caribbean sweet potato cakes in year 4 
 
Year 4 have made Caribbean sweet potato cakes with jerk sauce. They were so delicious and we think we'll all be making them 
again at home! 
 
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/a-whole-new-world-of-taste.html 

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/temporary-backup-circus-comes-to-trinity.html
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/immersive-history-day-2019.html
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/06/a-whole-new-world-of-taste.html


 
 
 
  CHAPLAIN’S CORNER By Reverend Juliet Evans 

When the day of Pentecost came, all the believers were gathered together in one place. Suddenly there was a noise 

from the sky which sounded like a strong wind blowing, and it filled the whole house where they were sitting. Then 

they saw what looked like tongues of fire which spread out and touched each person there. They were all filled with 

the Holy Spirit and began to talk in other languages, as the Spirit enabled them to speak.             Acts 2:1-4 

 

On Sunday the church celebrated the Feast of Pentecost, when we celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit and the 

birthday of the church.  In worship we remembered that the Holy Spirit is God all around us, that God is 

everywhere.  We also thought about how the Holy Spirit is power and how we can be empowered with God’s energy 

to live life to the full. 

 

Holy Spirit 

Ignite in us your holy fire 

Strengthen us with the gift of faith 

Revive us with the breath of your love 

Empower us to live life to the full 

Amen 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
  

All Parents  

 

 

 

All 

I am pleased to announce that recycling company TerraCycle has accepted Trinity as a collection point for CRISP PACKETS, something 

that until recently were very hard to recycle. 

There is a collection box in my room – I need your help to fill it! Please bring ANY BRAND packets (including large & multipack bags) 

to me in Maths 5 or pass on to a member of the Green Team. 

 

 

Secondary phase Green Team Project 



 
 
 
 

  

 

 

Our school needs you! Help us win £5,000 of National Book Tokens for the school 
library - and get £100 for yourself! Enter the competition online, it only takes a 
minute: http://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools 
 

 

http://www.nationalbooktokens.com/schools


 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TRINITY SECONDARY PHASE – PE KIT UNIFORM 

 

Every student is required to have :  

The school PE white polo shirt   

The school PE sweatshirt, hoodie or rugby shirt  

PLAIN navy blue shorts, tracksuit trousers or leggings 
Trainers- that are appropriate for sporting activities (eg. Vans or Converse offer no ankle support) 

 

What you SHOULD be wearing in PE…
White Trinity Polo Shirt Trinity Navy Blue Sweatshirt

Plain Navy Trousers

Navy Leggings

Plain Blue Shorts
School Rugby Shirt

 

 

 

 NON ACCEPTABLE PE KIT 

NEW 

“FIT OR NOT FIT – BRING YOUR PE KIT” 

 
Students are required to bring PE kit to EVERY PE lesson and wear it, regardless of injury or illness.  

Students can take part in the lesson in other ways but must be wearing PE Kit.  

If there is a medical reason why you cannot participate, you must have a note written from parent/carer/guardian 
and your full PE kit.  

***Only exception to this policy is with a doctor’s note (I,e, broken leg, heart condition), which must be agreed with 
PE teacher prior to lesson with parent/carer/guardian 

Failure to bring your PE kit, part of your PE kit, or incorrect PE kit, will result in a 30 minute detention at the end of the 
school day in Trinity Hall. 

Reoccurring incidences of no kit or incorrect kit will result in being parked to do theory in other classrooms and/or 
Trinity Centre and Parent calls/meetings. 

 

If you do not have the full Trinity PE kit you have SIX WEEKS to ensure this happens. Letters/emails 

have been sent out to parents to confirm this. It is a school UNIFORM REQUIREMENT.  

The school PE kit can be bought online or via the school shop Wearabouts located on Sydenham High Street. 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SECONDARY NEWS 

 

BARCELONA TRIP  

PARENT MEETING 

All parents who have booked a place for their child on the Barcelona trip will need to attend a meeting which will take 

place on Wednesday 19th June 201.  The meeting will commence at 5.30pm and end at 6.30pm.  It will take place at 

Trinity Secondary in Taunton Road in the hall.   

The purpose of the meeting is to provide vital information, hand over passports deadline, medicines and EHIC cards.  

Also to finalise the rooming and swimming arrangements.   

The evening will provide an opportunity to meet the staff attending the trip, gain an understanding of the activities on 

offer and clarify any concerns that you may have.  

Attendance is compulsory for the pupils attending the Barcelona trip, together with at least one member of their family.  

FULLY BOOKED 

COMPULSORY MEETING FOR 

PARENTS 

CHARACTER DEVELOPMENT WEEK 

8TH TO 12TH JULY 2019 

Trinity Character Development week aims to provide a variety of opportunities for 

you to take part in experiences beyond the classroom and help you learn how to live 

life in all its fullness. 

Some of the activities planned are :  

 Activity Name: Water and the World 
 Danson Park Watersports Centre 
Learn to, or improve, your kayaking, sailing and bell boat racing skills. From 10.00 to 3.00pm, 
travelling by bus, you will spend the day doing a range of activities and having fun on the 
water led by the team of experts. Available for one or two days; those opting for two days 
the second day will be tailored for you so you can choose different sports or practice what 
you have already learnt.  On the Monday and Tuesday people will be involved in the wider 
community project where we will be writing a campaign on tackling climate change. 
40 places available each day. 
£25 a day.                                                        
 
Wider Community Project. 
Combating Climate change 
Pupils will undertake research on climate change and write a campaign to promote more 
environmentally friendly policies in school and at a wider level. This will involve a trip the 
park to study the impact of air pollution on flora and fauna before researching problems at a 
national level. Pupils will work in groups to draw posters, write letters, design environmental 
policies and presentations.         

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

  

ACTIVITIES TO CHOOSE 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On June 12th the Year 10 Engineering students visited the South East London Combined Heat and 

Power plant to learn about recycling, waste management, electricity generation and power 

networks. The power plant, better known as SELCHP, is a major energy from waste incineration plant 

located in South Bermondsey, London. It was designed to generate both heat and electricity. 

SELCHP receives waste from households and some businesses. Waste is tipped into a bunker, where 

a crane grabs it and places it into the feed hopper. It then drops down a feed chute onto a sloped 

grate, where it is constantly turned to allow all combustion phases (such as drying, ignition and 

combustion itself) to happen simultaneously and a constant high temperature to be 

maintained. The heat turns water into steam to drive a turbine that can generate up to 35 MW of 

power using a steam turbine in electricity only mode. It can incinerate up to 420,000 tonnes per 

year of municipal solid waste and operates 24 hours a day. SELCHP produces enough electricity to 

power around 48,000 homes. A big well done to all the students who attended the trip and 

behaved very well. 

Mr Hutton 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SPORTS NEWS 

Year 7 and 8 athletes selected from their outstanding performances at the Lewisham Games 

Competition attended the London Schools Games this week representing The Borough of 

Lewisham. Yet again students showed outstanding resilience and determination with many winning 

their heats and progressing through to the finals in their discipline.  

Secondary School Sports Day is coming up on Monday 1st July.  

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRIMARY UPCOMING NEWS & EVENTS 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SECONDARY Year 10 PPE Timetable 



 
 
 
   

 

     

 

 

 

To live “life in all its fullness” (John 10:10) 

by Learning, Loving and Living 

 

Terrific Trinitarians are: 

Open minded  Caring  Reflective 

Knowledgeable  Principled  Courageous 

Insightful   Resilient  Independent 

 

 

 


